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“I know a little garden close
Set thick with lily and red rose,
Where I would wander if I might

From dewy dawn to dewy night...”

Dr. Reich 1913-2010

This is the most difficult column to write

about Louisiana landscape architecture and design.

[ am very sad to say that my colleague and mentor Dr.

Robert Reich passed on the last day of July.

Doc passed on very much as he always lived, in a soft, lov-
ing, peaceful way to the end. He was very active for a 97
year old landscape architect. As recently as the month be-
fore his passing his improvements to Hilltop Arboretum

Dr Reich Teaching at Hilltop Arboretum, Spring 2009, 1 ouisiana State
University Photo. Y uanman Zhong. Photographer, Shanghai

were dedicated. He was working on landscape plans for
his latest project just days before his passing. Imagine a
landscape architect with the energy and enthusiasm to
continue his life devoted to design until the very end. He
got that inspiration in part from his lord, his family and his
students. His students were very special to him. He
taught, nurtured and inspired them to become landscape

architects and to appreciate excellent design and the natu.

(Continued on page 1 8)
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Your business will thrive
with a little help from us!

Put our expertise to
work for you!

Louisiana Nursery & Landscape Association
proudly sponsors Meadowbrook Insurance Group
for your workers’ compensation needs,

We can assist you with the steps necessary to
protect your business and save you money.

Safety Gear Package offer!

Our Safety Gear Package comes with ('

Safety Glasses, Posters, First Aid
Supplies, and much more!

EVicM Contact us and mention you saw this ad

and receive your
FREE Safety Gear Package!

MEADOWBROOK

INSURANCE GROUP.

(800) 726.9006

directsales@meadowbrook.com
www.wcpolicy.com/lnla
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Louisiana
Nursery &

ASSOCIATION

Mission. .

2010 Board of
Landscape Directors & Officers

- To enbance the guality of life for people, conserve and protect the global

environment, and promote the professionalism and profiiability of the nnrsery and
landscape industry in Louisiana,

President

Peter Newton

Newton Landscape Group, |

8930 Buzbee Dr., P i e

Baton Rouge, LA 70809

EE; 225.756.4321, (F) 225.756.4324
nl

Vice-President

Todd Ellefson

Windmill Nursery, LLC

PO Box 400

Folsom, LA 70437

(P) 800.535.1887, (F) 800.370.3854
(E) todd@windmillnurseryllc.com

Executive Secretary

Severn C. Doughty, Sr.

444 Foxtrot Drive

Mansfield, LA 71052

(P) 318.872.4677, (F) 318.872.4677

(E) scd357@cmaaccess.com
Treasurer

Pat Newman, Inc.

Folsom Nursery

P. O. Box 580

Folsom, LA 70437-0580

(P) 985.796.3488, (F) 985.796.3488

(E) folsomnursery33@aol.com

Past-President

Rusty Ruckstuhl

Grass Roots, Inc.

124 Beau Pre Road

Lafayette, LA 70508

(P) 337.232.5967, (F) 337.232.1469

(E)

Administrative Assistant
Laura Crnko

8409 Vincent Rd

Denham Springs, LA 70726
(P) 225.667.4744,

(E) lernko@bellsouth.net

Director, Research & Education
Allen Owings

LSU AgCenter, Hammond Research Sta.

21549 Old Covington Hwy.
Hammond, LA 70403

(P) 985.543.4125, (F) 985.543.4124
(E) aowings@agctrlsu.edy

Director, Training

Dan Gill

LSU Plant, Environmental & Soil Science
155 J.C. Miller Hall

Baton Rouge, LA 70803

(P) 225.578.2413, (F) 225.578.0773

(E) dgill@agctrlsuedy

Director, Emeritus (1 1)

Fred Hoogland

Hoogland Plant Farm, Inc.

2007 Ashland SL

Ruston, LA 7127

(P) 318.255. 5303 (F) 318.242.9527

(]

Director (11)

Albert E. Durio, Sr.

Gerald Foret Wholesale Nursery
4747 1-49 South Service Rd.
Opelousas, LA 70570

(P) 337.948.9763, (F) 337.948.9763
(E) aplantman@bellsouth.net

Director (11)

Rick Cicero

Cicero’s Gardens

421 Greenwood Dr.

LaPlace, LA 70068-3228

(P) 504.469.4292, (F) 504.469.4258
(E) rick5250@belisouth.net

Director (I1)

Gerritt Monk

Forest Hill Nursery Farm, Inc.

353 N. Blacktop Extension
Oakdale, LA 71463

(P) 318.446.2020, (F) 318.748.6276,
(E) gmonk@foresthillnsy.com

Director, Associate (12)

Brian Bridges

BWI Co,, Inc.

PO Box 610

Forest Hill, LA 71430

(P) 318.748.6361, (F) 318.748.6704

(E) mgoree@polydrip.com

Director (12)

Margie Ann Jenkins

Jenkins Farms & Nursery, LLC.
62188 Dummyline Rd.

Amite, LA 70422

(P) 985.748.7746, (F) 985.748.8219

(E) ifandn@I-55.com

Director (12)

Robert ‘Buddy’ Lee
Transcend Nursery

52063 Ridge Crest Drive
Independence, LA 70443

(P) 985.878.3567

(E) buddyazaleas@yahoo.com

Director (12)

Mark Murrell

Murrell Trading Co., Inc.

30185 Hwy | South

Bayou Goula, LA 70716

(P) 225.545.3336, (F) 225.545.3725

(E)

Director (12)

Nick Simoneaux

Complete Lawn Care

99 Clyde Loop

Rayne, LA 70578

(P) 337.230.6427. (F) 337.334.6224
(E) completelawncare@cox.net
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. Jenkins Farm & Nursery, L.L.C,
i ES
: Mark Jenkins Nursery
]
:
I . . . ) ;
*  Container and field grown shrubs and trees, including the following: \’
:a ¢ Wide variety of Azaleas ¢ Sasanquas ¢ Gingers ¢ Palms ¢ Native Shrubs and trees ¢ Tl
. Ground Covers 4 Large Native Azaleas ¢ Japanese Magnolias ¢ Japanese Maples ¢ Ti
T Cleveland Select Pears ¢ Native Yaupon ¢ Parsley Hawthorn ¢ Pine Straw i
z
L “Make this your one stop for Landscaping needs” J
I |
1': 62188 Dummyline Road, Amite, LA 70422 -‘]{
r’f Phone (985)748-7746 ¢ (985)748-6177 ¢ Fax (985)748-8219 'Tl

e

A COMPLETE WHOLESALE NURSERY FOR
THE LANDSCAPER AND RETAIL BUYER

Container Grown -a
Azaleas e Hybridizer of Daylilies
Trees Jor Landscapes

) 52) 76
Hollies %‘\"-’l 2 "‘-@)g of Distinction
Ornamentals \%

Louisiana

G&%Nurse )& Dale & Lynette Westmoreland

Eflsll(gscape 13529 Hwy 450
e Franklinton, LA 70438
Ph/Fax: (985)- 839-5713
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HORTICULTURAL RESEARCH INSTITUTE

* 1000 Vermont Avenue, N.W., Suite 300 Washington, D.C. 20005-4914
® 202/789-2900 ¢ Fax: 202/789-1893 * www.HRIResearch.org

JOURNAL OF ENVIRONMENTAL HORTICULTURE

A Comparison of WholeTree and Chipped Pine Log Substrate Components

in the Production of Greenhouse Grown Annuals?
Whitney G. Gaches, Glenn B. Fain, Donald ]. Eakes, Charles H. Gilliam, and Jeff L. Sibley

Department of Hortrculture, Aubnrn University, Anburn, Al 36849
Abstract

H'_/bv/eTrw (WT) and chipped pine logs (CPL) are potential new sustainable greenhouse substrate components made by milling chipped
pine trees and/or pine logs (Pinus taeda L.). Two experiments were conducted to evaluate the growth of Catharanthus rosens L. 'Grape
Coolet' and Impatiens walleriana Hook.f. 'Dazzler Apricot' in 1:1 (v:v) WT:peat (WTP) and 1:1(v:v) CPL:peat (CPLP), and to compare
physical propertes of those substrates. In Experiment I WTP had 76.8% container capacity (CC) and 96.4% total porosity (TP) while
CPLP had 72.4% CC and 90% TP; air space (AS) and bulk density (BD) were similar. In Experiment 2 there were no differences in physi-
cal properties. In Experiment I EC peaked at 14days after potting (DAP) and decreased through the remainder of the study. At 0 DAP
pH ranged from 4.2-4.3 and increased to a range of 6.4 to 6.8 at 42 DAP. This trend was similar in Experiment 2, except that EC peaked
at 7 DAP. In impatiens, plants were similar in Experiment I but those grown in WTP in Experiment 2 had bloom counts of 37.3 com-
pared to 27.9 for plants grown in CPLP. With vinca, in Experiment I plants grown in CPLP had a dry weight of 7.3 g as compared to 6.9
g for plants grown in WTP, but there were no differences in Experiment 2. Results indicate that growers could use CPL and/or WT in-
terchangeably, depending on available resources.

Index words: alternative substrate, greenhouse production, wood chips, wood fiber, peat, media, annuals.
Species used in this study: Catharanthus roseus L. 'Grape Coolet'; Impatiens walleriana Hook.f. 'Dazzler Apricot'.
Significance to the Nursery Industry

In recent years, wood-based alternative substrate components have been introduced to growers as viable, renewable alternatives to peat in
greenhouse production, including chipped pine logs (CPL) and WholeTree \WT). CPL is obtained by chipping and grinding a pine log that
has been delimbed; WT is obtained by chipping and grinding all aboveground portions of a pine tree. Availability of WT and CPL to
growers may be different regionally; results indicate that growers can use WT and CPL interchangeably as a substrate component in equal

volumes with peat.

Use of Processed Biofuel Crops for Nursery Substrates
James Altland
USDA-ARS, Application Technology Research Unit
Obio Agricultnral Research and Development Center
1680 Madison Ave., Wooster, OH 44691
Abstract

Loblolly pine (Pinus taeda) bark availability has decreased, causing shortages in inventory and increased prices for pine bark substrates.
One potential alternative to pine bark is the use of biofuel or biomass crops that can be grown locally, harvested, and processed into
2 suitable substrate. The objective of this research was to assess the suitability of several biofuel crops as alternatives to pine bark

in nursery substrates using annual vinca (Catharanthus rosens) as a model crop. Across two experiments, switchgrass (Panicum

virgatum), willow (Salix spp.), corn (Zea mays) stover, and giant miscanthus (Miscanthus xgiganteus) were processed through a
hammermill equipped with 2 0.95 ¢cm (0.375 in) screen. Pine bark was used as a control. Substrate materials were used either alone,
amended with 20% (v/v) sphagnum peat moss, or amended with 20% (v/v) sphagnum peat moss and 10% (v/v) municipal solid waste
compost. Biofuel-based substrates tended to have greater air space and less container capacity than pine bark substrate. Amending
with peat moss, or peat moss and municipal solid waste compost reduced air space and increased container capacity of all substrates.
Substrate pH of biofuel-based substrates was higher than pine bark substrates, and was neutral to slightly alkaline. Amending with
peat moss reduced pH of biofuel substrates to levels considered more ideal for annual vinca growth. Foliar calcium, magnesium,

and iron levels were low across all treatments, although visual foliar deficiency symptoms were not apparent, Shoot growth was
greatest in switchgrass and pine bark substrates. Plant growth differed among biofuel and pine bark substrates; however, all plants
were considered marketable at the conclusion of the experiment. Modification of chemical and physical properties for each substrate
type will be necessary.

(Continued on page 22)
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"QUALITY
A PLANTS"

NURSERY, Inc.

MEMBER
AN.LA. « LNLA « TAN. « ANA.
ON.A. » SN.A. « N.CAN

Container &
Field Grown
Material

) & George M. Johnson, Jr.
3848 Highway 112

wner
Forest Hill, LA 71430 Murphy Johnson
Phone: 1-318-748-6715 Mark Lachney
Fax 1-318-748-6893 Manager
Toll Free 1-888-755-5653 Linda Prosha

http://www.growit.com/geojohnnsy Assistant Manager

Fall 2010
Dianthus - Amazon serles
Cametila - ‘Shish/ Gashira' |

Spring 2011

__Angelonia - Serena series

Omamental plants selected for superior g )

performance under Louisiana growing j asrdenie - Froc
conditions Vitex - ‘5hoal Creek’
University tested and industry approved Fall 2011
Increased sales opportunities for Columbine - Swon series
the green industry Kale - ‘Redbor’ :
Promoted through LSU AgCenter . Ii- ' s .,: ......' !
media campaigns
New Louisiana Super Plants highlighted each spring and fall
For more information, yisit our Web site: o 4 b A
LSUAGC ) .
gCenter.com/SuperPlants 7 £
s .
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LSU Budget Cuts

Over the past two years, [.S( \gricultural nd M
‘ ural and \fe

chanical College (main campus) and the [ S
¢ pes) ¢ [T ‘\.‘-i(fntcr

(agricultural research and extension programs) haye

undergone budget reductions of 23%. This has resulted
in a significant reduction in faculty and staff that pro-
vide undergraduate and graduate education in agricul-
ture and more specifically, horticulture, There are no
longer specially named horticulture programs ar Souh.
eastern Louisiana University, University of Louisiana at

Lafayette, or Louisiana Tech University.

As many of you already know, horticulture and
agronomy were metged at LSU three years ago into the
School of Plant, Environmental and Soil Sciences
(SPESS). Within SPESS there is still a Horticulture Cur-
riculum and we still have a strong undergraduate enroll-
ment. This reducton in budget has seriously affected
our ability to provide the quality education that a Flag-
ship University is expected to provide. We also have
lost some of our Horticulture Extension faculty as well
as faculty in other related departments such as Entomol-
ogy and Plant Pathology. Thus, our ability to provide
timely information to the green industry also has been
greatly hampered. Research programs in horticulture
also have lost most of their research support and must
be sustained by almost 100% grant funding. The pr-
mary horticulture research stations, Burden Center and
Hammond Research Station, have had to reduce staft
and operating budgets to the point at which they are no
longer able to sustain the research and extension pro-
grams that you have benefited from for many years:

The Governor’s office has now asked LSU A&M
and the LSU AgCenter to prepare to cut their bUd_gﬂs
by another 35% for the fiscal year 2011/2012 This
would be a total cut of 58% in the overall budget. This
type of budget cut would be catastrophic to the Lsu
system and especially to the AgCenter as it does no:ui '
have the ability to offset state budget cuts through hor
tion. ‘Thus, in future years there will be little or 0O 1in
ticulture education, extension or research conducte
the State of Louisiana.

resentd
I encourage you to contact your local rep

et
. these bu¢
tives and let them know the seriousness = ct that it

. i A
reductions to higher educaton and the ;m]gs e
will have on the horticulture industry 0t ¢

Alrticle provided by Jeff Kuebny, LSU AgCenter
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Hammond Research Station
Landscape Horticulture
People’s Choice Awards Spring 2010

g ‘f N e
T-U0 It TV

ReseaTch & Extension

Green industry professionals, home gardeners and Louisiana Master Gardeners participated in the People’s Choice plant

award selections at the LSU AgCenter’s Hammond Research Station in May 2010. Attendees at the Landscape Horticulture
Field Day (green industry professionals), Master Gardener Open House (Master Gardeners) and Sun Garden Stroll (home
gardeners) were given the opportunity to ‘pick their winning plants’ from the sun garden evaluation trial gardens at the sta-
ton. Over 360 varieties were planted this year. The planting mostly consists of cool and warm-season annual bedding plants
and herbaceous perennials, but new roses and some ‘companion’ woody ornamental shrubs (such as Southern Living plants)
are also included. The majority are ‘new” plants to the industry, but a few are industry standards planted for ‘comparison’ and

‘side-by-side” evaluaton purposes. Here are the results:

Home Gardeners Master Gardeners Green Industry Professionals
Gold Winner — Carefree Marvel rose Gold Medal — Carefree Marvel rose Gold Winner — Carefree Marvel rose
and Amazon Rose Magic dianthus Silver Medal — Silver Anouk lavendula Silver Winner — Pinstripe petunia

A) {/”” Winner — Amazon Neon Purple Bronze Medal — Passionate Kisses rose Bronge Winner — Dark Secret heuchera
dianthus and Black Velvet petunia

Bronze Medal — Butterfly Blush gaura

Other Winners: Other Winners: Other Winners:
Redbor ornamental kale Amazon Neon Purple dianthus Amazon Neon Cherry dianthus
Silver Anouk lavendula Sweet Red w/White Eye dianthus Mlusion Midnight Lace ornamental
Amazon Neon Cherry dianthus Cinco de Mayo rose SMIGEE patata
Phantom petunia Amazon Rose Magic dianthus Illusion Emerald Lace ornamental
Sorbet Yellow Duet viola Elation Red dianthus sweet potato
Passionate Kisses rose Traviata rose Redb(_)r Omam.ental kale
Knock Out rose Songbird Nightingale columbine ZS:ntZ:(:?l I;c;szht; Clelomfe
Pinstripe petunia Butterfly Blush gaura A 0 ur? = -dlzmthus
Knock Out Blushing rose Knock Out rose rrllazont Rose Magic dianthus
Elation Red dianthus Swan Mix columbine J tha Child rose
Swan Violet White columbine Little Leaf tibouchina

Jade Frost erygium

Carefree Celebration rose

Swirling Fantasy heuchera

Allen Owings, Professor (Horticulture)

Regina Bracy, Professor (Horticulture) and Resident Coordinator
Yan Chen, Assistant Professor (Horticulture)

Roger Rosendale, Research Assocate (Horticulture)

Joey Quebedeanx;, Research Associate (Horticulture)

1.SU AgCenter - Hammond Research Station

21549 Old Covington Highway

Hammond, . A 70403

(P) 985.543.4125, (F) 985.543.4124

E-mail aowings@ageenter.ls.edu,

Website fer. ammon,
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Non-Profit Homebuilder Build Now’s Landscaping Our City

One-of-a-Kind Landscape Design Competition Brings

Communities Together to Celebrate Build Now's New Homes

New Orleans non-profit homebuilder, Build Now, held its
first landscape design project, Landscaping Our City, this past
spring - an event the Louisiana Nursery and Landscape Associa-
ton was proud to support. Landscaping Our City, a first-of-its-
kind landscape design competition, featured Build Now’s new
homes and the design work of Delgado Community College’s
Horuculture Technology students. The event was the brainchild
of Build Now’s Executive Director Tess Monaghan. Monaghan
wanted a creative way to spread the word about Build Now —a
non-profit homebuilder that works with families affected by Hur-
ricane Katrina to rebuild on their hurricane-damaged properties.
The organization walks families through every step of the rebuild-
ing process — providing counseling services that help homeown-
ers overcome financial and bureaucratic hurdles. The Build Now
team then builds new, elevated homes on these families’ lots.

Pat Garin ‘Build Now’ Horticulture Competition planting

Molly Jahncke ‘Build Now” Horticulture Competition planting

“Landscaping Our City started off as a marketing mission in
order to promote our organization while at the same time giving
back to our homeowners, who've been through so much, to get
back home after Hurricane Katrina,” explains Monaghan, “but it
quickly turned into something much bigger — a beautification
project for communities still devastated from the 2005
storms.”

Monaghan approached Delgado Horticulture Technology
Program instructor Rich Gillen in January 2010 about partnering
on the project. Gillen says as soon as he heard about the plan he
wanted his students to be a part of it

“When Build Now approached us, it was a no brainer,” says
Gillen. “Not only was this a great opportunity for our students t©
give back to the community, but many of them experienced the
effects of Hurricane Katrina first hand, so the competition was
especially significant for them.”

As a final, graded project, two of Gillen’s classes were broken
up into four 2-student teams and asked to consult, design and
plant gardens for four select Build Now homeowners; keeping in
mind the owner’s preferences, along with sustainability, ease of
maintenance, and aesthetics.

“We saw this as an opportunity for our students to really ex-
plore solutions to landscaping for single-family homes built on
modest lots,” explains Gillen.

(Continued on page 10)
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Ornamental & Turf Continuing Education Series

Category 3 License Recertification and Certification

Registration begins at 8:00 a.m. / Class begins promptly at 8:30 a.m.

October 6 & 7, 2010 November 17 & 18, 2010

Holiday Inn Lafayette Radisson Airport Hotel

2031 NE Evangeline Thruway 2150 Veterans Blvd. (at Williams)
Lafayette, LA 70501 Kenner, LA 70062

The Louisiana Pest Management Association and the LSU Cooperative Extension Service will conduct a Category 3 Pesticide Applicators Certifica-
Uon_/ Recertification training series on October 6 & 7, 2010 in Lafayette and on November 17 & 18, 2010 in Kenner. Applicators wishing to renew their
certification may attend the one-day recertification class on October 6 or November 17. Individuals wishing to become certified may attend both the
recertification and the core materials review. Tests will be administered at approximately noon on October 7 and November 18. Rooms are available
at the Lafayette Holiday Inn by calling 1-800-942-4868. Rooms ate available at the Radisson by calling (504) 467-3111.

Members of the LSU AgCenter Cooperative Extension Service will discuss pertinent subjects for the ornamental and rurf industry. This program will
not cover all of the information necessary to pass the examination, therefore, for testing purposes, examination candidates should study
this information on their own in advance.

The two-day registration includes lunch and breaks on the first day ONLY. Lunch will NOT be provided on the second day. The Louisiana Depart-
ment of Agriculture will collect a $25.00 testing fee on test day. PLEASE DO NOT SEND THE TESTING FEE TO LPMA. Bring a $25.00 check
payable to the LDAF or $25.00 in cash to the test.

Study guides are available from the LSU AgCenter website https:// store Isuagcenter.com/c-7-pesticide-applicators.aspx or by calling 225-578-5920. The
core manual is available for $15.00 and the O&T manual is $8.00. You may download registration materials at www.Ipca.org.

Program Costs: Early Registration Late Registration Registration At the Door
One-day re-certification $75.00 $95.00 $120.00
Two-day training, review & test $95.00 $115.00 $140.00

Ornamental & Tutf Continuing Education Series
Category 3 License Certification and Recertification

X - Select one box

O October 6 & 7, 2010 - Holiday Inn Lafayette (Early Registration Deadline 9-28-10)

[0 November 17 & 18, 2010 - Radisson Hotel, Kenner (Early Registration Deadline 11-7-10)
REGISTRATION INFORMATION

Total Fees Enclosed $

Name (s) $

Company

Address

City/State/ Zip Telephone ( )

Program Costs: Early Registration Late Registration ~ Registration at the Door
One-day recertification $ 75.00 $ 95.00 $120.00

Two-day training, review & test $95.00 $115.00 $140.00

NOTE: Regjstration is limited to the first 100 registrations received. Attendance by individuals who have not pre-registered will be on a space-available basis only.
Send this form and your check made payable to LPCA to:

Louisiana Pest Management Association, 3042 Old Forge Drive, Suite C, Baton Rouge, LA 70808

Phone: (225) 927-5722 Fax: (225) 927-3286

Pay by Credit Card

Card Number Expiration Date
Name on Card

Billing Address City/State/Zip

LPMA Refund Policy: All requests for refunds must be in writing and received within 30 days of the completion of the program.. Cancellations received
prior to 10 days prior to the program will receive a full refund/credit. After that date, a $40.00 administration fee will be withheld.
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“They also had to make sure the designs incorporated
native plants so maintenance is minimal for these busy

homeowners.”

New Orleans-area nursery, The Garden Gates

(www.thegardengates.com), donated all the materials

needed to landscape each family’s front yard, and local
high school, St. Augustine, provided the teams with stu-
dent volunteers.

Once the gardens were planted, expert judges had
their chance to weigh in — a panel which included the
LNLA’s very own Rick Cicero, WWL-TV’s garden expert
Dan Gill, Soxthern 1iving magazine’s senior garden writer,
Steve Bender and ABC 26 television reporter, Laila Mar-
cos. All evaluated the landscapes based on set criteria.

On Saturday, May 15th, at the Build Now model
house (5713 Elysian Fields Avenue in Gentilly) the win-
ners were announced at a celebration party complete with
crawfish and a keg of NOLA Brew’s Hurricane Saison.
Courtney Hammontree and Gregory Knight took home
the first place award, each receiving a $100 scholarship
from the LNLA, a $75 gift certificate to event sponsor
The Garden Gates, and 4 tickets to New Orleans” amateur
soccer team the New Orleans Jesters” home opener game.
Additional event supporters included the New Otleans
Preservaton Resource Center, 504Ward, Young Leader-
ship Council, and Whole Foods. Community members
also had their say with the event’s “People’s Choice Win-
ner.” Event attendees were given a list of addresses of the
homes involved in the competition and were asked to
evaluate the landscaped yards and vote for their favorite
yard design. From this round of judging an additional win-
ning team was chosen.

“Overall, this event turned out to be a huge success,”
says Monaghan. “Not only did we meet several New Or-
leans families who can potentially become Build Now
homeowners in the near future but, we really feel as
though the competition has inspired residents in other
New Orleans neighborhoods to take pride in local beauti-
fication efforts. We hope we can hold more events like
Landscaping Our City in the future, in order to show that
the city’s communities do have the potential to be beauti-
ful and vibrant once again,”

Atticle provided by Ashley Dais, (1 %) 504.897.0462,

(¥) 504.897.0748, (I5) ashlex@bondpublicrelations.com
(W) www.bondpublicrelations.con
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Wmners were announced and everyone enjoyed the crawfish boil dur-
ing the celebration party.

Families lives are changed.
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Resex on

SELNA

Southeast Louisiana
Nursery Association

www.selna.net

Professional landscapers, landscape architects,
and nursery dealers are invited to attend the

8th Annual
SELNA Trade Show

Friday, October 8, 2010
8:30 am—3:15 PM
Castine Center at Pelican Park
63350 Pelican Drive, Mandeville, LA
BBQ Lunch from 11:30am—1:00pm

Speaker Sessions -
9:00am  Dr. Allen Owings

10:00am Rick Webb

Tracey Banowetz
Margie Jenkins
Dr. Allen Owings

4 *CEU Opportunities for Landscape Architects

Great New Plants from Hammond
Research Station

Nursery Standards, Internet Shop
ping, & Selecting Wholesale
Nurseries, or How to Bring Us
Your Dollars

Gardening with Native Plants
Azaleas for All Sites

LA Super Select Plants for 2011

Louisiana Landscape Horticulturist License Exam

4 Bring $50 check or money order payable to LDAF on site.
¢You MUST RSVP to acoco@agcenter.lsu.edu or 985-789-
4301 by 09/29/10 to guarantee exam availability. Speaker
session attendance not required for exam.

¢Contact LDAF at 225-952-8102 for exam study manual.

*Certifications distributed at the end of each hour (1 CEU per hour).

If you need more info, call Annie Coco, SELNA Secretary, at 985-789-4301 or

email acoco@agcenter.lsu.edu

Membership and participation in activities and events are open to all citizens with-
out regard to race, color, national origin, gender, religion, age, veteran status, or dis-
ability. If you have a disability that requires special accommodation for your partici-
pation in this event, please contact Annie Coco at 985-789-4301 or by email to

acoco@agcenter.lsu.edu by September 29, 2010.

The LSU Agricultural Center is a statewide campus of the LSU System and pro-
vides equal opportunities in programs and employment. Louisiana State University
and A.& M. College, Louisiana parish governing bodies, Southern University, and
United States Department of Agriculture cooperating.
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(Continued from page 17)

soil test labs pmvide guidelmes for fer-
tilization and liming to establish and
maintain turfgrasses. Soils that have
very low pH values should be limed as

recommended by the soil test report.

Excessive amounts of Cynodon
dactylon (bermudagrass) in lawns al-
most always indicates that the lawn is
being mowed too low. You may not
realize it but there is an optimum mow-
ing height for each lawn grass spe-
cies. Some lawn species will tolerate
lower mowing heights but many will not
and no lawn grasses tolerate scalp-
ing. Stenotaphrum secundatum (St.
Augustinegrass) for example has lictle
tolerance for close mowing and be-
comes non-competitive making the
lawn very susceptible to invasive weeds
like Cynodon dactylon. In a full sun
situation, Cynodon dactylon has a com-
petitive advantage over St. Augustine-
grass. Your only defense in full sun is
to maintain St. Augustinegrass near a 3”
mowing height and allow the broader
leaved St. Augustinegrass to shade back
the less shade tolerant Cynodon dacty-
lon. So prevention with correct mow-
ing height is really essential. This means
lawnmowers may need to be set on the
highest or next to the highest setting to
achieve the correct mowing height.

Rarely do you see high levels of
weed pressure in thick healthy lawns
that are managed properly. Severe weed
problems are usually the result of hav-
ing a thin lawn caused by some im-
propet soil condition or poor cultural
practice (such as scalping) that provides
a poor growing environment for the
lawn and the perfect environment for
weed growth. So take a good look at
the weeds growing in your clients’ lawn
because they can be extremely helpful in
diagnosing underlying soil or manage-
ment problems that are favoring weed
growth and restricting lawn growth.
Correcting these problems will eliminate
conditions that enable weed persistence
to the detriment of the turfgrass.
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The LNLA Officers,
Board of Directors & Members
Extend a Warm Welcome to the

Following NEW Members...

American Rose Society - Jerome Lewis
Chaney Creek Nursery - Cindy Ray

Charta Olive Farms - Jeff Transeau

Cross Manufacturing, LLC - Cindy Dicharry
Delgado Community College -Denise Toman
Green Escape Nursery -Don Broussard

JCM Greenhouse Mfg., LLC - Cody Meshell
JR’s Trees - John Ray

Landscape Centers of Louisiana - Alex Ramos
LA Tech University - Bolton Warren

Mikala’s Garden - Mikal Frazier

Paulk Brother’s Nursery - Diane Paulk
Pittman Nursery Corp. - Donna Pittman-King
Ray Co. - Rocky Ray

St. Martin’s - Hunter Rodriguez
Texas AgriLife Research - Brent Pemberton

Twin Oaks Nursery - Jessica Hayes

NEWS,
VIEWS §
THANK YOWS

- Hi Severn--

Thanks again for the LNLA’s kind donation to the winner’s of
Build Now’s Landscaping Our City. As discussed, you can send
the two individual $100 scholarship checks to me and I'll get
them into the hands of the student winners. My address 1s 1104
Sixth Street, New Orleans, LA 70115,

The names of the students who won the competition were
Courtney Hammontree and Gregory Knight. Please make the
checks out to them. We'll contact their professors and make sure
that they deliver these scholarships to Courtney and Gregory.

Also, we discussed writing a piece for the LNLA’s upcoming
newsletter, happy to do this. Please send over any details I may
need to take into consideration when writing the piece - length,
deadline, etc.

Thanks again for your help and support! Looking forward to
hearing from youl

Ashley Davis, Bond Public Relations
April 27, 2010

% Dear Severn,
Thank you for your donation of $250.00 to HRI's membership
program. This donation was received on April 1, 2010. You di-
rectly help support HRI programs and research that is focused
on industry survival issues such as pest management, production,
environmental stewardship and business issues important to the
trade. With members like you, we are able to preserve our coun-
try and the green industry through quality plants and business
(Continued on page 22)
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DIG DEEPER... SEARCH GREEN INDUSTRY WEBSITES

O ePlant ui 0
www.anla.org" .‘ »
www.HRIre §e‘g‘ rcb,brg’v '
www.ldaf.state.la.us
www.lfbf.org g
www. l-i-a.org
www.national.marketmaker.com
www,LandcareNetwork.org

http:// arboretum sfasu.edu/

Yuarterly Acwsletwr.

' Onlme Plant Guide . \ ,
‘ Amencan Nursery & Landscape Association
"~ HRI joumal of Envtronmental Horticulture

- Luuislana Farm Bureay

st
Readers are anuragcd 1o share thei favarie wclmtes Please send to Laura Crako at (1) lemko@bellsputh net; they wall bc listed i LNLAS 8¢

Louisiana Department of Agrlcultu:e & Forestry

Louisiana Irrigation Association

Market Maker

PLANET . :

SFA Mast Arboretum, SFA State University

s
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In the News

IN MEMORIUM

Condolences are extended to Scott Ricca, part-owner of Clegg’s
Nursery, and family for the loss of his mother. Mrs. Diane Ricca
passed away peacefully Thursday, Sept. 2, 2010. She was a devoted
Catholic, a member of St. Thomas More parish and retired from
the East Baton Rouge Parish Public Library. Donations may be

sent to the American Diabetes Association or Hospice of Baton
Rouge.

Dr. Robert S. Reich, affectionately known as "Doc," died peace-
fully on Saturday, July 31, 2010, with family and friends at his side.
At Cornell University, Doc earned a bachelor of science degree in
horticulture and a doctorate in education. His commitment to the
power of education and his strong foundation in plant sciences
brought him to Baton Rouge in 1941, where he began teaching at
LSU. At LSU, he met and later married Helen Adams, the love of
his life. In 1946, he founded the Department of Landscape Archi-
tecture. This program grew to be recognized as the No. 1 program
in the nation and remains at the top today. In 1979, he received the
LSU Foundation Presidents' Award. He holds LSU's highest teach-
ing award, Alumni Professor, and in 1992 was awarded the Ameri-
can Soclety of Landscape Architect's highest honor, The ALSA

(Continned on page 22)

The superiority of our
30-, 45-, 65- and 100-gallon
container-grown trees is evident
in healthy trunk tissue, good
Our roots architecture and strong branch
run attachments, but our growing
quality goes much deeper —

PLANT LISTING:

down to the roots.
LiveOak  DrakeElm
RedOak Lacebark Elm
ChinquapinOak  Red Maple

;’. ’ .‘-‘ o
- S O ¢ 0708
BurrOak  Savannah Holly

£
Bald Cyprus  River Birch 2’_
Magnolia < RN By

[ty ~oumres

Owner: H. Gregory Walker Il
Member: LNLA, CLNA

uality

1110 Highway 456, Lecompte, LA 71346
(318)664-8733 » Fax (318)776-7319

sales@qualitytreefarms.com
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Native Louisiana Iris
and their hybrids

provide color for water, wetland
environments and perennial flower bed_s.
Easy to naturalize, establish and maintain.

Provide bloom in spring.
Provide green foliage in winter.
Tough field grown bare root plants.

Bois d’Arc Gardens
1831 Bull Run Road
Schriever, LA 70395
Phone: 985-446-2329
Cell: 985-209-2501
Contact: Bud or Rusty McSparrin
for more information and wholesale
pricing.
Web site: http://www.bois-darc.com
Email: bois@charter.net

Fax (318) 748-7441 « E-mail: poolebrosasy@msn com

S
‘,

XPOOLE
BROS.
NURSERY

Customer Service and Quality
are Top Priorities!
Grower of Azaleas, Evergreens,
Woody Ornamentals,
Ornamental Grasses and Groundcovers
3334 Hwy 112 « Lecompte, LA 71346

1-866-665-6579 « (318) 748-6579

Debbie Head, Owner
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Blumberg Means Business

Making Business Secure...
One Handshake At a Time

* 4% ) Blumberg and Associates, Inc. N
i B 1180 Hwy. 51 North « Ponchatoula, LA70454  Zqrusted
’__ 985-386-3874 « fax: 985-386-5541 Choice"

www.blumbergassoc.com

Property | Liability | Workers’ Comp | Auto | Health | Life
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WHOLESALE NURSERY, INC.

Since 1988, we have specialized in field grown and container
shade and ornamental trees. Our customers depend upon us to
provide the finest quality trees and service available in the industry.

We continually strive to improve production and service.
Our #1 goal is to ensure quality plant material and

Complete Customer Satisfaction!

Gerald Foret Wholesale Nursery, Inc.
4214 Forrest LeBlanc Road

New lberia, LA 70560
(337) 365-4858 - Fax (337) 364-6520

or visit us on the web at:
www.geraldforetnursery.com

Member of: LNLA, TNLA, ANA, MNA
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Three Times The Program

PROEESSIONAL These herbicides in rotation offer you
greater flexibility, and welcome relief to
your budget.

e OH2® and Rout® have been put to great use
for decades, because they work

Rout Jewel * Adding Jewel™ can improve overall
S tatuehd OHZ Pre-emeryont Horbiclde weed management
Por preemmergeacr ot of wredh bn chotnl whdes pre-smergenee contral of waess bn
—».—‘T-—‘ et i gt Frotd grews acrareatsbs
o Fot presmargance comtrel of weeds in Always read and follow label directions.
container and field prown ernamentals.

Rout OHZ Jewel

ORNAMENTAL PRE-EMERGENT HERBICIDES

Net Weight 50 1 (22.68 kgl For more information contact:

Charlie Owens (Territory Manager)

° ° " (251) 626-0353
Mry— m | . Http://www.Scottspro.com

Confidently attack weeds before they're even weeds.
Y
www.scottspro.com © 2010, The Scotts Company LLC, World Rights Reserved.

Never miss a call again. .. Stay connected with staff and customers !

e Coverage up ta 3,000 acres
No monthly airtime charges like cellular
Incoming & cutgoing phone calls
Controlled access... Admin control of who can and can not make calls

*
-
.
¢

R ﬂ%“m o . 2way radio & cordless phone in one device

Radic Phonc

Communications

Free On-Site Demo

Installed on your site

Nursery RadiozPhone s‘sttum

sales@radio2phone.com 251-517-4169 .radio2phone.com
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THE WEED DOCTOR’'S CORNER

I'he Weed Doctor’s Corner was wistten by Dr. Ron Straban, Assistans Professor i Weed Science, 1.SU AAgCenter, (P) 225.578.2392,
(1-) nitraban(@apcenier.bin.edn. | 'f)rfm'fr/ rersions of the 1.YU AgCenter s [1((/[(/’_;:[///!{( to controliing weeds, mrect pests and plant diseases are
available. I'ree downloads of the 2006 cdition gurdes are avalable from the 1.8U AgCenter's Web site wnn linagcenter.com

INDICATOR WEEDS IN TURFGRASS

Weeds are unsightly, disrupting the uniformity and appearance of fine
turfgrass. It is no wonder that weeds are considered the number one prob-
lem in southern lawns. At the soil level, weeds are in direct competition
with lawns for essential nutrients, water, and light. Plants that are weeds in
lawns are usually very aggressive and able to compete with turfgrass be-
cause they can adapt to a wide vatiety of environmental conditions. What
you may not realize is that the presence of certain “indicator” weeds may
provide clues about soil problems or wrong cultural practices that are fa-
voring weeds over the lawn grass.

For example, Trifolinm repens (white clover), Lespedeza spp. (lespedeza)
and other legume species indicate low fertility, particularly inadequate lev-
els of nitrogen. This problem may be remedied during the growing secason
(spring to late summer in Louisiana) by applying appropriate levels of ni-
trogen for your particular lawn type. Fertilize the lawn appropriately and
there should be less legumes infesting the yard in the future. Proper and
timely fertilizing may not completely eliminate legumes but should create a
soil environment that favors the lawn over the weed.

Poa annna (annual bluegrass), Elensine indica (goosegrass), and Paspalum
dilatatum (dallisgrass) infesting lawns may indicate soil compaction. These
weeds thrive in compacted soil and are often seen in areas where there is
heavy foot traffic or perhaps where vehicles park in the lawn. Core aerifi-
cation may be necessary to loosen severely compacted areas. Eliminating
compacted soils will improve soil acration, water percolation, and stimulate
turf root growth and turf response to fertilizers and eliminate environ-
mental conditions that compaction loving weeds prefer.

Poorly drained areas of the lawn are prone to infestations of Kyllinga
spp., Cyperus esculentns (yellow nutsedge), Hydrocotyle spp. (dollarweed), and
Murdannia nudiflora (doveweed) and indicate excessively moist soil. Correct-
ing drainage can be as simple as filling in low spots with top soil or as com-
plicated as installing subsurface drainage or re-grading and sloping poorly
drained areas. Improving soil drainage is an especially difficult and expen-
sive task with heavy clay soils but these weeds will persist until drainage
problems are corrected.

Although Axanapus affinis (carpetgrass) can adapt to most soil types the
weed prefers acidic soils and the presence of this weed may indicate low
pH and overall low ferdlity. Having acidic soil is not a bad thing in it-
self. Generally most southern lawn grasses prefer slightly acidic (pH range
between 6 and 7) soil. However, very low pH such as below 5.5 may re-
duce the competitiveness of lawn grasses like St. Augustinegrass resulting
in reduced vigor and subsequent weed invasion. Soil testing is the key to
proper pH management and fertilization. Recommendations provided by

(Continned on page 11)

Lespedeza is a leguminous weed that grows in lawns
with low nitrogen fertility (above).

Carpetgrass is common is wet, low pH areas (above)



PAGE 18

Landscape Design Sketchbook

(Contrmued from page 1)

ral elements of the earth. Especially, those landscape

plants that he knew so well as a planting designer.

Although retired since 1983, Doc continued to
teach one class at LSU till the end spring semester this
vear. He was involved with education of young landscape
architects for 69 years. There are thousands of landscape
architects that were taught and influenced by Doc since
1941 when he established landscape architecture educa-
tion in Louisiana. In a previous story in this magazine I
referred to Doc as the founder of landscape architecture in
Louisiana. Between his work at the University, his private
practice over the years and his influence on employees and
students he has certainly earned the title as Founder of
Landscape Architecture.

He also had great influence over his faculty.
They were all carefully selected for the diversity of talent
and background they provided. Many came directly from
Harvard. In the mid 1970’s when Doc brought me in, all
but two were Harvard graduates. For many years Doc ran
the only program on the LSU campus that was dominated
by professors from Harvard. He chose his professors care-
fully looking for those skills and attitudes that would make
a good teacher. He always hired those that could bring out
the very best in the students. He wanted colleagues who
could motivate and inspire and were dedicated to land-

scape architecture, education and the pursuit of excellence.

His professional work over the years will live

On. Examples of hig landscape are found in every city of

this state. They include parks, churches, schools, public

Spaces, governmental centers and many residential de-

LNLA QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER 200 VOL 33 p
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signs. It is important that these landscapes be preserveq
because they are a record on earth of this man and a de.

sign inspiration to all of us.

There are so many ways that Doc will be remembered by
his family, friends, faculty, students and clients that this
column would go on forever in an attempt to explain the
complex relationships this man could build with any living
person. I might just say the key to his personal relation-
ships was he loved everyone. He only saw good, never the
bad. He had patience and charity with everyone, especially
students. He shared his passion for the design of land-
scapes for human use and enjoyment and the preservation

of God’s natural world.

Doc is gone from this place and sadly missed.

He is at a better place. He is with the angels where he be-

longs.

From my 35 year relationship with him I know he would
want everyone to happily move on, live their life to the full-
est, and do good things for this state and the communities

in which we live.

time
His last lecture to us would be love God, spend much
; . ients,
with your family, stay in touch with all friends and clie t
; a
do excellent work and support landscape architectur®

LSU.

in touch at
Should readers like to contact Buck Abbey, get it ©

ich
Isugreenlaws@aol.com. You may also call the Robert Re
School of Landscape Architecture at 225.5 78.1434.
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(/SFA
GARDENS

SFA has enjoyed a long and exciting history of blueberty research.
The sad truth is that I'm old enough to have actually helped plant the
very first blueberries in east Texas, way back in 1967. Of course, |
was a young undergraduate in Horticulture at TAMU and had no
idea what a darn blueberry was, but my boss did. Dr. Hollis Bowen,
as a new PhD fresh out of Rutgers University, New Jersey, studied
under the legendary fruit scientist Norman Childers. Hollis specu-
lated that Texas could grow blueberries. The first planting near Buna
on the farm of Herbert Durand and the varietal trials at Magnolia
Springs, Texas, were a big success and an industry was born. It’s
been a long and arduous task to where we are today. For those of
you who want more information, there are plenty of websites across
the south dealing with blueberry production. SFA has a good web-

page on the crop, found through http://arboretum.sfasu.edu under

the Pineywoods Native Plant Center “Plants” selection. accininm!

For those of you strolling through the economic mine field of the
nursery and landscape industry, you’ve surely noticed that consumers
are out there scrapping up nut trees, fruit trees, berry plants, vegeta-
ble transplants, and seed in volumes not seen in past years! Blueber-
ries are a part of that mix. Most analysts feel that the recession and
economic fears has tipped the scale to more folks thinking about
having something to eat if times get tough. That’s part of it. The
other part of the growing popularity of blueberries is health and a
growing population of baby boomers bent on living forever.

One thing for sure: the word has gotten out. Blueberries are now the
second most popular berry in the USA and consumption is now at
20 ounces per year per person, up from 14 ounces a decade ago.
Blueberries have been shown to help eyesight and prevent macular
degeneration. Blueberries help memory and cognition and may even
slow the onset of Alzheimers. Bluebetries are good for cardiovascu-
lar. Blueberries fight aging and are touted as the # 1 source of anti-
oxidants (which is not totally true; the muscadine grape crowd have
an argument to make). Research shows that blueberries fight cancer.
Finally, blueberries are high fiber, high vitamin C, no fat, and no

cholesterol!

In their natural range in the southeast, rabbiteye blueberries prefer
alluvial floodplains, a low soil pH and good humic content. East
Texas and Louisiana are blessed with acid sandy loam soils, nearby
sources of high quality irrigation water and ready access to a number
of organic soil amendments (pine bark, straw, chips, hay, etc.). The
first plantings were primarily variety trials that included Tifblue,
Briteblue, Delite, Woodard, Garden Blue, Southland, Menditoo, and
Bluegem. In 2009, only Tifblue remains a major part of the commer-
cial picture as newer varieties have taken over the scene.

There are two types of blueberries adapted to East Texas and Louisi-
ana: Rabbiteye blueberries (RE) and Southern Highbush (SHB). A

v .
NSNS A Nacogdoches, Texas — dereech@sfasn.edu
A

S
= e

NOTES FROM OUR NEIGHBOR

good website via the University of Georgia that describes most varie-
ties in commercial use today is:

http://www.smallfruits.org/Blueberries

production/06bbevproc Nov0206.pdf.

Commercial fields in East Texas are based primarily on five varieties:
Climax, Premier, Brightwell, Tifblue and Powderblue. Average pro-
duction (Ibs./acre) at Mill Creek Blueberry Farm in Nacogdoches,
Texas (approximately 70 acres) over the last five years (2004-2008) is
as follows: Climax (6530), Premier (6641), Tifblue (8132), Brightwell
(12,063), and Powderblue (16,063). At Mill Creek Blueberry Farm,
we manage a little over one acre of a wide range of varieties and se-
lections, all part of a cooperative effort with the USDA’s Southern
Region Blueberry Germplasm Evaluation project. In our plots, Ala-
paha and Austin have performed well and are recommended for
planting in commercial numbers. SHB (Southern Highbush) varie-
ties are generally restricted to the southeastern portion of Texas and
south Louisiana. SHBs bloom and ripen a bit earlier than REs.
SHBs are smaller statured and prefer an extremely well-drained soil
with high organic matter - and plants need perpetual mulch, prefera-
bly pine bark. If spring frost damage is avoided they generally ripen
in May at a time when prices are exceptionally high.

While tissue culture plants are available, propagation is normally by
cuttings taken in June and placed under mist. The best cuttings are
robust, vigorous, three to four inches, and as thick as a pencil. For
nurserymen, cutting back stock plants about half in the winter and
harvesting the regrowth in June is a great approach. We commonly
use 2500 PPM K-IBA as a five second dip and rooting occurs in 8 to
12 weeks. Plants removed from mist should be given soluble fernl-
izer and a saleable one gallon can be achieved in 12 to 8 months
from the time of cutting collection. Plants grow best in a pine bark,
sand, peat moss mix and require high quality (low sodium, low bicar-
bonate) water.

We are pleased to announce that we will be introducing a joint re-
lease with the USDA in 2010. MS 108 is a SHB and has been a con-
sistent producer since the late 1980s. It’s an early berry, generally
ripe in mid-May. MS108 is a smaller statured plant reaching only
four to five feet at maturity and is being introduced as a homeowner
berry. This clone will not be recommended as a commercial berry
for a couple of reasons. First, it must be held on the bush until fully
ripe or it can be quite tart, and, second, there’s a bit of a wet scar
problem with hand harvesting (slight tearing of the skin around the
base of the peduncle when harvested early). For cuttings or small
plants to give you a start, feel free to contact us . . . and if you’ve got
a catchy name to recommend, don’t hesitate to send it our way!

Until next time, keep planting!

Dr. David Creech, Regents Professor, Professor Emeritus, and Director, SEA Mast Arboretum at Stephen F. Austin State University,
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Dr. Dale Pollet,

Louisiana State University,
Retiring After 39+

 Years of Service

Dale Pollet graduated from Louisiana State University
with a Bachelor of Science degtee in Entomology in 1966.
He obtained his Master of Science in Forest Entomology,
LSU, 1969. Dale then left his native Louisiana to obtain
his Ph.D. from Virginia Tech University in Ornamental
Entomology in 1972.

Dale worked with the Clemson Extension Setvice for
5Y2-years-before joining the LSU faculty in 1979.

Dr. Pollet spent 34 years at LSU, where he worked with
the Louisiana Department of Agriculture and Forestry,
Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality, U. S.
Environmental Protection Agency, USDA/APHIS, Lou-
isiana Farm Bureau, Louisiana Beekeepers Association,
BREADA, LNN, Ag Coalition in New Orleans, Louisiana
Horticultural Association and the digital Diagnostic Pro-

gram.

In addition to working with the above groups, Dale pre-
sents 65-70 talks or invited papers annually to commodity

GENERATION

Louisiana
Nursery &
Landscape
ASSOCIATION

= | LaFleur’s Nursery, Inc.

“Q

180 Acres of Clean & Attractive... Field-grown Trees & Shrubs

LNLA QUARTERLY NEV‘/S[FTTEP 2010 vO
= L 331
10 4

groups, master gardencrs, master farmers stud

’ HAeEntg
keepers, foresters and the nursery and turf &
also presented programs to elementary
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noted author, Dale has published over 50 papers ang
. . ‘ ang g
cations. Dr. Pollet has been very active in his caree p:bh'
’ ST and hys

been

recognized many times for his achievements,

i . f‘\Wilrcls re-
ceived by Dale are numerous; following are i

ust a sampling.

2010 Gamma Sigma Delta Exctension Award of Merit Edmistyy
Award

2009 Friends of Southern IPM Bright Idea A ward Exctension Pr.
gram Excellence Awards, 1994-1999

1996 Lonisiana Urban Forestry Conncil's Urban Forestry Training
Award ‘ ‘

1989 Beekeepers Service Award

For those who know Dr. Pollet, either personally or as a
business associate, this is not surprising. Dr. Pollet is well
respected for his expertise and dedication to his profession.
He has earned the right to experience the "good life" now
and spend time with his family and enjoy his favorite leisure
activities.

Congratulations, Dr. Pollet! We wish you the best in your retirement and
thank you for your support of the Lonisiana-Mississippi Golf Course Super-
intendents Association through the years.

1ality Is Our Specialty

Oaks
Cc rape Myrtles
Hollies

Ligustrum

Loquat
Magnolia

and more....!
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PLANTS... A PATHOLOGISTS'S PERSPECTIVE

82| TAKE-ALL ROOT ROT

Take-all root rot, caused by the soil-borne fungus Gaenmannomyces graminis var.
graminis (Ggg), 1s a disease of all warm-season turfgrasses and (;ccu;'s throughout
the Southeast. Ggg is one of several ectotrophic root-infecting fungi that are
associated with turfgrasses and is frequently found in association with turfgrass
roots without causing significant damage. As the name implies, this is a root
disease that can be quite destructive. Symptoms are generally not evident until
the roots have already been severely compromised, and they generally appear
during periods of stress, such as during sudden or prolonged periods of heat or
drought stress.

Fig. 1. Initial yellowing of turf due to take-all

Initial symptoms of take-all root rot are a general yellowing, thinning or OGO

drought-stressed appearance of the turf (Fig. 1). The overall density of the root
system is greatly reduced (Fig. 2). As disease development progresses, irregular
patches of dead grass develop (Fig. 3), and diseased roots appear dark-colored
and tend to be short and brittle. Careful examination of stolons and the bases of
the leaf sheaths with a good hand lens usually reveals the black, fungal mycelium
of Ggg on their surfaces.

The management of take-all root rot relies primarily on the use of cultural prac-
tices to reduce stress on the turf and alter the soil environment to make it more
suitable for root growth and less suitable for the pathogen. The first step is to
alleviate the stress(es) that triggered the disease. These stresses can include soil
compaction, drought, improper soil pH, improper mowing height and the over
use of herbicides. Because the initial symptoms ate often mistaken for drought
stress or localized dry spots, the first inclination is to irrigate, which generally
does very little good as there are no roots present to take up the water. Avoid
overwatering; keep the soil moist but not wet. It is also important to ensure that
the soil pH is at the low end of the range recommended for the turfgrass in Fig. 2. Root systems of healthy (left) and dis-
question, generally a pH of about 6. It is then important to remember to use eased (right) turt.

slow release acidifying forms of nitrogen so as not to begin raising the pH.

Also, because we are actively trying to regrow roots it is important to provide
adequate potassium as well as nitrogen; the general recommendation is to supply
equal amounts of nitrogen and potassium.

None of the fungicides that are readily available to homeowners are particularly
effective in controlling this disease by themselves once the disease has become
established. However, commercial products like the strobilurins (azoxystrobin
and pyraclostrobin), and to a lesser degree the triazoles (triadimefon and propi-
conazole), may aid in control when they are used as part of an integrated man-
agement program. Current recommendations are to make two applications in
the fall (mid to late September and again in mid to late October) and one appli-
ca,tion in the spring (mid to late March). Each application should be watered in
}vlth at least Y4 inch of water to move the fungicide into the root zone where it
1s needed to protect the roots. Fig. 3 Scvere take-all root rot.

Article written by Dr. Don Ferrin, Extension Specialist in the Department of Plant Pathology & Crop Physiology, LSU
AgCenter, Baton Rouge. (P) 225. 578.8537, (C) 225.573.6510, (E) dferrin@agcenter.lsu.edu.
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Remember that vour charitable contribution 1s tax deductible.

Please be advised that HRI gave no goods or services in return
for this donation. For your records, HRI's federal identification

number is 52-1052547. Please retain this letter for your tax put-

p(\F(’S.

Thank vou for your support.
Yours sincerely,
Teresa Jodon, Endowment Program Administrator

June 4, 2010
& Dear Severn,

Thank vou very much for your support of the Louisiana County
Agricultural Agents Association with your donation for our
annual meeting and professional improvement conference held
earlier this week in Thibodaux, LA. Over 55 agents, spouses and
retirees participated in the meeting and learned about innovative
programs that agents had conducted around the state. In these
difficult economic times, it is beneficial to the Extension Service
and our clientele, that these successful programs be shared.
These programs can then be used all over the state to improve
the ives of the citizens of Louisiana.

We appreciate your support and hope our relationship will con-
unue in the future.

Sincerely,

Brian R Chandler, LCAAA President

May 17, 2010
% Dear Louisiana Nursery and Landscape Association,

On behalf of 4-H'ers throughout Louisiana, I would like to ex-
press my sincere appreciation for your generous investment
towards the Louisiana 4-H program. Your contribution of
S'SU0.00 on 5/17/2010 has been deposited into the 4-H Educa-
uqnz] Trip Fund at the LSD Foundation. The LSD Foundation
will be sending you an official receipt for tax purposes.

Louisiana is one of only a few states that reward 4-H'ers with all
expense-paid edt'xcau'onal trips for excellence in contests or pro-
lfj; \gf]: (\:{;)ur mvcs@ent today helps support such trips as the
s o ngress Tnp_, National Livestock Judging Trip, San
110 Educational Trip and many more, These trips, as you

know, are important in enhanci il
2 ancing the ind .
4-H provides each youth, e ol expecinve

I .
di)}’::tel;rcr- have questions about our fundraising cfforts, please
225-5783511?2& to contact me at eaeskew(@agcenter.lsu.edu or

- Again, thank you for your generosity and support

Of the LOUlSlana -H am., CIPHI
4 p!()gr m, Y our Iny estment 1s h g

Sincerely,
Eric A. Eskew

Executive Director, Louisiana 4-H Foundation

‘\I(J}
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(Continued from page 5)
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Significance to the Nursery Industry

l)ccrgasing availability and increasing price for pine bark jg
growing concern among nursery producers east of the R, 1:
Mountains. Alternatives to pine bark are needed. While o
tural and manufacturing industries once generated Jr eigr]lcul;
of waste or residual materials (for example, pine b;n'k)g evo e
growing interest in bio-energy has greatly reduced avai’Jabiel;-v
those materials. The abundance of farmland in mogt of ther} o
nursery-producing regions of the United States led us 1 con-
sider the concept of harvesting biofuel crops and processin
them into a substrate. The objective of this research was togde_
termine if several commonly grown biofuel crops could be
processed and amended to produce a substrate suitable for pro-
duction of containerized ornamental plants. Switch grass
(Panicum virgatum), willow (Salix spp.), corn (Zea mays) stover, and
giant miscanthus (Miscanthus xgigantens) wete processed through
a hammermill equipped with a2 0.95 cm (0.375 in) screen. Pine
bark was used as a control. All materials wete used either alone,
amended with 20% (v/v) sphagnum peat moss, or amended
with 20% (v/v) sphagnum peat moss and 10% (v/v) municipal
solid waste compost. Plant growth was acceptable in all biofuel-
based substrates; however, chemical and physical properties for
each substrate will require some modification.

In The News... (Continued from page 13)

Medal. In 1993, he received the Mayor-President's Award for
Excellence in the Arts. In 2005, he received ALSA's Jot D.
Carpenter Teaching Medal for sustained and significant contri-
butions to landscape architecture education. In 2007, LSU's
Landscape Architecture Program, started, shaped, and sus-
tained for more than 65 years by Doc, teacher and mentor,
became the Dr. Robert S. Reich School of Landscape Architec-
ture. Later that year, he was awarded membership in the ITSU
Foundation Laureate Society. A long-time member of Univer-
sity United Methodist Church, Doc for decades prepade 4
floral arrangement for the altar each Sunday morning. Meme”
rial donations may be made to the LSU Foundation/. Helen )
Reich Memorial Scholarship, 3838 W. Lakeshore Drive, Bato
Rouge, LLA 70808 or University United Methodist ChLIu‘Ch-Ot_
Doc's compassion and spirit and will continue in the lives
everyone he touched.

MEMBERSHIP LISTS

Please help LNLA maintain current mem )
change of address, phone, fax and CW.
Doughty, Sr., Executive Secretary at s 357(@cm

/
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REGIONAL REPORT FROM GREEN INDUSTRY ASSOCIATIONS

» NOWLNLA Update:

A Meeting of the Northwest Louisiana Nursery and Landscape Association was held on September 2, 2010 at Keeling Com-
pany in Shreveport, LA. The meeting began at 6:00 P.M. and those in attendance were: Richard Reising, Patrick FHogg, Jeff
Shows, Bronson Candler, Adean Fontenot, Rene Aloe, Motses Rodriguez, David Sponberg, Donnie Ward, Peter Gallagher,
Marty Gallagher, Jack Smith, Rick McAnn, Gary Knippers, Margaret Hoogland, Fred Hoogland, Joe White, Vicki Thomas,
Homer Thomas, Mary G. Cash, John Cash, Tim White, Dorothy Long, David Lassiter, Damon Hill and Severn C. Doughty,
2

Mary and John Cash cooked delicious jambalaya and gumbo with rice, salad, bread, tea, coffee, and lots of deserts. Everyone
raved about the supper! Donnie Ward with Keeling Company allowed us to use the facility for the meeting and our thanks
to those above for all their hard work as it was most appreciated.

The guest speaker for the evening was Dr. Don Ferrin, Plant Pathologist with the LSU AgCenter. His topic was ‘Plant Dis-
cases Affecting Growers, Retailers and Landscapers this Time of Year’ and he brought live diseased plant specimens to show
the group. Lots of questions were asked and everyone really enjoyed his presentation. Don even mentioned to me that he
really enjoyed the group’s interaction with comments and questions.

Severn made a few announcements and hopefully, got several LNLA membership renewals from the crowd plus he sold sev-

eral books.

The next meeting will be held at the American Rose Center, 8877 Jefferson Paige Rd., Shreveport, LA on November 18,
2010 at 6:00 P.M. Hosting the supper will be Mike Hoogland and Debby Morris of Hoogland’s Landscape, L.L.C.

The first meeting for 2011 will be on Saturday, February 26, 2011 at Stephen F. Austin State University’s Mast Arboretum
beginning at 10:00 A.M. and hosted by Dr. Dave Creech. We'll tour the camellias in bloom and other goodies at that time.

Should you have any questions about the meetings, contact Severn C. Doughty, Sr. 318-872-4677, cell 318-426-1509, email

scd357(@cmaaccess.com.

» SELNA UPDATE:

Professional landscapers, landscape architects, and nursery dealers are invited to attend the 8th Annual SELNA Trade Show
Friday, October 8, 2010. The show, which is scheduled to begin at 8:30 am and end at 3:15 PM, will take place at Castine
Center in Pelican Park, at 63350 Pelican Drive, Mandeville, LA. A BBQ Lunch will be available from 11:30am - 1:00pm.
Guest speakers include: Dr. Allen, Rick Webb, Tracey Banowetz, and Margie Jenkins. Certifications will be distributed at end of

each hour (1 CEU per hour). More details are listed on page 13of this publication.

*Submitted by Annie Coco, SELINA Secretary, and Retired County Agent, Tangipaboa Parish, L.SU AgCenter.

Support Louisiana’s green industry by joining your regional association. Contact the following:
'ﬁ- ® et CLNA:  Myra Poole Maloney, President, PO Box 485, Forest Hill, LA 71430-0485, (P) 318-748-6527,

p oL (E) hen418@aol.com.
i sse=  NOWLAN: Severn C. Doughty, Sr., LNLA Exec. Secretary, 444 Fox Trot Drive, Mansfield, LA 71052

a o (P) 318.872.4677 (E) scd357@cmaaccess.com
e SELNA: Annie Coco, SELNA Secretary, PO Box 848, Amite, LA 70422 (P) 985.748.3787
&

e (E) acoco@agctr.Isu.edu
b I " SWLAN: Frances Thorne, 17868 Lake Charles Hwy, Leesville, LA 71446 (P) 337.462.1642
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LNLA MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

Louisiana Wednesday, July 14, 2010 at 10:00am
S Nursery &
Landscape

ASSOCIATION Baton Rouge, LA

Ralph & Kacoo’s Restaurant

A complete set of minutes for the July 14th meeting is posted on the LNLA website. The following notes are highlights of the Meeting,

¢ The meeting was called to order at 10:12 A.M. by President, Pete Newton. Regular Board members present included: Rusty Ruckstuh
Gerntt f\lonl;, Nick Simoneaux, Buddy Lee, Mark Murrell, Margie Ann Jenkins, Todd Ellefson, Pat Newman, Pete Newton and Severn 8
C. Doughty, Sr. Guests present were: Craig Roussel, Andy Blumberg and Barry Blumberg. Seven regular members and officers of the
Board constitute 2 quorum and 10 were present.

#Pledge of Allegiance was said; followed by a review the minutes of the last meeting. Motion moved and carried to accept

the minutes
as written.

4 Pat Newman presented a financial report. Total revenues year to date (ytd) were $82,064. Total expenses ytd were $63,631. Cash in
the bank totaled $52,163 and change in net assets were $19,525 which amounted to $154,263 in total assets. A question was raised abour
PayPal charging 3% processing fee and should we be paying it. Todd Ellefson moved, seconded by Mark Murrell, to add a 3% user fee
on to the PayPal information on the website and on the membership application form when it needed reprinting. Motion carried.

¢Low CD rates were discussed, consequently, Rusty Ruckstuhl moved, seconded by Nick Simoneaus, to transfer $75,000 from LNLA’s
Capital One savings account to 2% or higher yielding CD’s. Motion carried. Margie Anne Jenkins moved, seconded by Buddy Lee to
transfer $50,000 out of the Foundation Capital One checking account and place it in CD’s yielding greater than 2%. Motion carried.
Gerritt Monk moved, seconded by Nick Simoneaus, to accept the financial report as presented. Motion passed.

#Todd Ellefson reported on the GSHE Board Meeting: last year’s show was slightly smaller than in previous years. A 10% reduction
occur in next year’s exhibitors and revenue. LNLA received $37,441.53 in show revenues and $1,347.60 in educational programs reve-
nues for a total of $38,789.13. No waiting lists exist for exhibitors to show in 2011,

#The membership report: there were 101, $50.00 regular members; 63, $75.00 members and 91, $150.00 members for a total of 173
regular voting members; including non-voting members, the grand total was 390 members.

¢ Allen Owings prepared an extensive written report for the Board to review; highlights include the following: The LSU AgCenter ‘Super
Plant’ program will have its debut October 1%, the 10t I.SU AgCenter Golf Shootout was held in Baton Rouge, July 204, the LNLA web-
site ‘Facebook’ page has 173 fans and about 150 — 200 site views a week. ‘Market Maker’ is a new LSU AgCenter online free service to

help agriculture businesses market their products- similar to a matchmaker service bringing buyers and sellers together. To register o t©

MarketMaker@‘agcenter.lsu.edu.

¢ Committees - Rusty Ruckstuhl reported on the Funding Committee. Dr. Yan Chen requested support for a pest management webinar;

the committee will review and make a decision at a later date. Todd Ellefson reported on the Membership Committee; the committee 15
secking innovative ways to recruit new members. No report from the Nominating Committee. Todd Ellefson reported for the Web-
site/Marketing Committee; indicated that Allen was doing a great job of reviewing the site regularly and making recommendations. Pete
reported on the Newsletter Committee; the committee will meet prior to September 1% to devise cost saving measures for the 3“*_Q““‘
ter News, that every member would receive a hard copy in the mail, a copy would also be available online. Pete asked the Board if they
wanted LNLA to print and send a Dircctory to the membership. Some of the Board members indicated they wanted a hard copy an d
others stated they did not. Nick Simoneaux moved, seconded by Gerritt Monk for the committee to review the options of dispensiig

;he Dix‘ectory' to the membership such as making it available on the member’s only section of the website and/or perhaps including 2
olded insert in the 3+ Quarter News. Motion carried.

; _ .y "
:Ogﬁfusmi’s - A draft letter announcing the creation of the Foundation was presented. Input from the Board was requested for any 'f‘d(hum;:son
e ons. A final draft would be presented to the LNILLA membership. The LSU Faculty Club is being considered for the October 2} foull

¢ ANILA Lighthouse and Beac
ANLA and that the Lightho
Todd Ellefson moved, seco
Lighthouse Fund and that

on Funds - Todd Ellefson indicated that both funds were to support national lobbying efforts thw;%,};r_
use fund was very important to ANLA; with all but about 6 states contributing $10.00 for cach mgn the
nded by Buddy Lee, for Todd and Pat Newman to draft a letter to the LNLA membership Pron?octil )
the letter be brought back to the Board at the October Board Meeting for approval. Motion carrice:

(Coﬂfillﬂfd on pase &
R
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(Continued from page 24)

¢ Craig Roussel, LDAF, presented the educational program titled, ‘New Citrus and Sudden Oak Death Regulatory Issues’. Craig stated
that the Astan Citrus Psyllid had been found in Louisiana, including the following parishes; Jefferson, Lafourche, Orleans, Plaquemines,
St. Charles, St. James, St. John and St. Tammany. The psyllid was responsible for transmitting Citrus Greening disease, a devastating
disease of citrus had been found in 2 LA parishes, Orleans and Washington. Citrus Black Spot, a primarily cosmetic disease of citrus
fruit affects salability, had not been found in Louisiana. Sudden Oak Death, a lethal disease of about 125 otnamental host plants has not
been found in Louisiana yet. However, the potential of the disease being shipped in on plants was real and they recently found out that
the disease also had been detected in soil/media. Since 1997 LDAF has lost 37 inspectots and the wotk load on the 35 inspectors was
overwhelming.

¢ Blumberg & Associates and Meadowbrook Insurance had no report. Severn stated that Mike Misuraca was no longer employed with
Meadowbrook. Nancy Clay, Association Administrator, for Meadowbrook will attend the 15t Board meeting of the year in Mobile, AL.

¢LIA update - Sevem stated that currently LIA had 66 members, down just a little from last year’s 74 members. He stated that there
would be an Irrigation Basics for Landscape Irrigation Contractors class July 28, 29, 2010 at the Hammond Research Station. Also there
will be a recertification/annual meeting luncheon on October 6, 2010 at Ralph and Kacoo’s Restaurant on Bluebonnet Blvd., Baton
Rouge, LA beginning at 8:00A.M.

¢ New Business - Severn reported on lobbying efforts through LABI. Senate Bill 547 was proposed by Sen. Rob Marionneaux. If the
bill had passed (it failed 4 to 30), punitive damages would have been allowed to be awarded in cases involving the exploration of and
drilling for oil and gas. Severn called his senator, Sherri Cheek, and asked her not to vote for this bill. She did not. In addition LABI
was a member of a coalition — The Gulf Economic Survival Team — which had been formed to push for a lifting of the Obama, six-
month moratorium on offshore drilling. LABI asked that members sign a petition calling for a lifting of the moratorium. Severn signed
the petition as the moratorium would harm businesses, individuals, and state and local government services.

¢ The Build Now: Landscaping Our City, Landscape Design Competition was reported on by Severn. He indicated that Ashley Davis
with Bond PR and Brand Strategy Firm called Severn eatlier this spring and asked if an LNLA Board member could judge a landscape
competition. She stated that Build Now is a New Otleans based non-profit organization and works with families who lost their homes
as a result of Hurricane Katrina. Four newly constructed homes were recently completed and students from Delgado Community Col-
lege’s Horticulture Technology program were chosen to design and install landscapes in the four homes’ front yard. Rick Cicero volun-
teered to represent LNLA as well as Dan Gill and Ashley asked if LNLA would sponsor two scholarships at $100.00 each. The Funding
Committee approved the $200.00 donation and Pat sent the check eatlier this year. Severn further stated that Ashley Davis will have a

feature article in the 3 Quarter News.

#The Annual Conflict of Interest Policy. Severn’s report indicated that the IRS requested each Board Member sign the policy each year.
Tt stated: “To all Officers and Board of Directors of LNLA: Please print your name, sign, date and indicate Yes that: 1) You’ve received
a copy of the Conlflict of Interest Policy. 2) You've read and understand it. 3) You agree to comply with the policy. 4) You understand
that LNLA is 2 non-profit organization and in order to maintain federal tax exemption, it must engage primarily in activities which ac-
complish one or more of its tax exempt purposes.” Each Board Member was handed a copy of the Conflict of Interest Policy and was
asked to sign the Policy Statement. Everyone signed it and it will remain on file indefinitely.

#The Immigration Policy Center: New Americans in the Pelican State - Severn received a report from the Immigration Policy Center
which provided statistics on the political and economic power of immigrants, Latinos and Asians in Louisiana. An example of the statis-
tics follows: 61,952 immigrants in Louisiana were naturalized in 2007 and were eligible to vote. Roughly 1 in 20 Louisianans were La-
tino or Asian, etc. If anyone would like a copy of this report, please contact Severn.

# Application for Scholarships - Pete asked the Board for some guidelines as to updating the application packet for scholarships and to
which schools these packets should be sent. The Board had a very lively discussion with a number of ideas expressed. Pete indicated
that the Foundation would work on the application packet.

¢ An add on agenda item was brought before the Board by Todd Ellefson. He stated that the president, vice-president and past presi-
dent offices should be two year terms instead of the current one year term. One year, in his opinion, was not enough time for those
officers to fulfill their objectives. Following some discussion; Todd moved, seconded by Pat Newman, to extend the President, Vice-
President and Past President offices to two year terms and if the Board approved the motion, then it would have to be voted on at the
next Annual Membership Meeting and passed, before the change could take place. Motion passed with one dissenting vote from Nick
Simoneaux.

There being no more business, Nick Simoneaux moved, seconded by Todd Ellefson, to adjourn the meeting. Motioned carried.
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS
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October 2010 - March 2011

Oct 1 Tree Climbing, Fall Protection - Workshop Nov 5-6  Agri-South Horticulture Expo
New Orleans, LA Agti Center International, Memphis, TN
Contact: Hallie Dozier, (E) hdozier@agcenter.lsu.edu Contact: www.agrisouthexpo.com
Oct 2 HRS Plant Trials Open House Novi12 Tree Detectives - Workshop
Hammond Research Station, Hammond, LA TBA, Pollock, LA
Contact: Allen Owings, (P) 985.543.4125, Contact: Hallie Dozier, (E) hdozier@agcenter.lsu.edy
(E) aowings@agcenterlsu.cdu
Nov 17-18 Ornamental/Turfgrass Pesticide Applicator
Oct 6 Louisiana Irrigation Association Annual Meeting Re-certification and Certification Testing, Kenner, LA
& Re-certification, Ralph & Kacoo’s Restaurant, Baton Rouge Contact: www.Ipca.org
Contact: Severn Doughty, St., (P) 318.872.4677,
(E) scd357@cmaaccess. Nov 18  Northwest Louisiana Nursery Association Meeting
B . American Rose Center, Shreveport, LA
Oct6-7 Ornamental/Turfgrass Pesticide Applicator Contact: Severn Doughty, Sr., (P) 318.872.4677,
Re-certification and Certificaton Testing, Lafayette, LA () scd357@cmaaccess.com
Contact: www.Ipca.org
Dec1 LNLA Board of Director’s & Officer’s Meeting
Oct 8 SEL_NA Tradc' Shoviv . Prejean’s Restaurant, Lafayette, LA
Castine Center in Pelican Park, Mandeville, LA Contact: Severn Doughty, St., () 318.872.4677,
Contact: Annie Coco, (P) 985-789-4301, (E) scd357@cmaaccess.com
(E) acoco@agcenter.lsu.edu
Oct13  LNLA Board of Director’s & Officer’s Meeting 2011
Hammond Research Center, Hammond, LA
Contact Severn Doughty, St., (P) 318.872.4677, Jan 12 LA State Horticulture Society Annual Conference
(E) scd357@cmaaccess.com  Burden Center, Baton Rouge, LA
Contact: Stuart Gauthier, (E) sgauthier@agcenter.lsu.edu
Oct 15-16 Southern Garden Symposium
TBA, St. Francisville, LA Jan 14 Trees, People and the Law - Workshop
Contact: www.southerngardensymposium.org Baton Rouge, LA
Contact: Hallie Dozier, (E) hdozier@agcenter.lsu.edu
Oct 15-16 MSU Fall Flower & Garden Festival
Truck Crops Branch Experiment Station, Crystal Springs, MS Jan 1921 Gulf States Horticultural Expo
Contact: County Extension Office (P) 601.892.3731 Arthur Outlaw Convention Center, Mobile, AL
Contact: www.gshe.org
Oct 16-17 Fall Garden Festival
City Park Botanical Gardens, New Orleans, LA Feb 3 Landscape Pest Management Workshop
Contact: Brent Jeansonne (E) bjeansonne@agcenter.lsu.edu Hammond Research Station, Hammond, LA
Contact: Allen Owings, (P) 985.543.4125,
Oct20  Rose Rescarch Open House (E) aowings(@agcenter.lsu.cdu
Burden Center, Baton Rouge, LA
Co“t“t_ Allen Owings, (P) 985.543.4125, Feb26  Northwest Louisiana Nursery Association Tour
(E) 20owings@agcenter.]su.edu SFA Arboretum, Nacogdoches, TX
., (P) 318.872.4677,
Oct28 LA Green Industry Research & Scholarship Foundation &%n::;;:;@w:n]: ED: Co;g,:l:ty;Sr ik
Gala, Rural Life Museum Visitor Center, Baton Rouge, LA
go)nﬁ::lﬁfzq?:::‘?:’] $)63i5'543 S35 Mar 10-11 Certified Nursery & Landscape Professional Training
— — Burden Research Center, Baton Rouge, LA
Contact: Severn Doughty, St., () 318.872.4677,
(E) scd357@cmaaccess.com
The Louisiana Nursery & Landscape News is the official publication of the Louisiana Nursery & Landscape Association, Inc. Contact LNLA's Editors ifyou have greet

industry news,

Thg Louisiana Nursery & Landscape Association is a non
contributions made by donors are NOT tax deductible. This
that when copies are made or distributed, that credit be giv

announcements, have questions or comments concerning it’s content. Visit our website at wwiw.Inla.org.
-profit organization devoted to serving the ‘green industry’in Louisiana. However, acco
publication is not copyrighted. Consequently, it can be copied and used freely. However,
en to the publication and it's authors, including the date the information was publ;

rding to the IRS,
the editors 1eques

ished in the newsletter
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